

SHIFTING **DULLNESS**

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

HOSPITAL BOX 2889

March 19 - 23, 1973

SUMMER EXPERIENCE AT HALIFAX MEMORIAL HOSPITAL - Halifax Memorial Hospital is prepared to offer any interested medical student in any class a month of community medicine, any time during the summer, from June 1 to September 1. This month will include one week with local obstetricians, one week with local surgeons, and two weeks with individual doctors in all categories. Room and board will be furnished. Additional information is posted in the Student Lounge. Interested students should contact: T.J. Taylor, M.D., Chairman, Continuing Education Committee, or Mr. Murray J. Small, Hospital Administrator; Halifax Memorial Hospital, 250 Smith Church Road, P.O. Drawer 1089, Roanoke Rapids, N.C. 27870.

SUB-INTERNSHIPS IN PULMONARY MEDICINE - A two month sub-internship for senior medical students in modern Pulmonary Diseases is being offered throughout the year by the Division of Pulmonary Medicine of the Queens Hospital Center in New York Ciey. The sub-internship allows the student to work as an intern under direct resident supervision, with a comprehensive teaching program of daily ward rounds and specialized weekly teaching conferences in physiology, pathology, ventilatory failure management and lung radiology. Additional information is available in the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House, and the Medical Center Library. For applications, contact: Dr. James Mulvihill, Dean, Clinical Campus, Bldg. D. Room 112, Oueens Hospital Center, 82-68 164 St., Oueens, New York

U.S. ARMY HEALTH PROFESSIONS SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM - Information on the U.S. Army Scholarship Program for medical students has been received in the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House, and is now available for student review.

SENIOR MEDICAL STUDENT OPPORTUNITIES IN OCCUPATIONAL MEDICINE - Information has been received on clerkships offered by the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health in Cincinnati, Ohio. The Medical Services Branch offers six to twelve week clerkships in occupational medicine to senior medical students eligible for temporary commissioning in the Public Health Service COSTEP Program. While on active duty the student receives the salary, allowance and other benefits as a Junior Assistant Surgeon, which is equivalent to the Army rank of Second Lieutenant or Navy Ensign. COSTEP officers will participate in field evaluations and studies encompassing a wide variety of occupational problems, including hazard evaluations, technical assistance and research projects. Additional information is available for student review in the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House. Interested students should contact Dr. Robert N. Ligo, Chief, Medical Services Branch, NIOSH, 518 Post Office Building, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, or call 513/684-2732.

TRAINEESHIP IN CEREBROVASCULAR DISEASE - The American Heart Association has established a three-month traineeship in cerebrovascular disease at the Mayo Clinic and Mayo Medical School for a third or fourth year medical student with prior experience in internal medicine and neurology. The traineeship is for three months during the Summer Quarter (July through September) or Fall Quarter (October through December) of 1973 and carries a \$1000 award.

During this period of time, the trainee will receive in-depth exposure to the diagnosis, management and pathogenesis of cerebrovascular disease.

Those interested should apply by April 1, 1973, to: Gerald M. Needham, Ph.D. Associate Dean for Student Affairs, Mayo Medical School, Rochester, Minnesota 55901. CLINICAL FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM AT HIGHLAND HOSPITAL - Information has been received on clinical fellowships for the 1973 year at Highland Hospital of Rochester, New York. The fellowships will be for a one to three month term and are available to students who have completed their third year of medical school. For further information, contact: Jacob W. Hollier, M.D., Highland Hospital of Rochester, South Avenue at Bellevue Drive, Rochester, New York 14620.

CROSS DISCIPLINARY CARDIOVASCULAR TRAINING PROGRAM - A ten-week Cross-Disciplinary Cardiovascular Training Program will be conducted at the Hahnemann Medical College and Hospital under the sponsorship of the National Heart and Lung Institute. This program will be held from June 25 to August 22. In addition to specific research projects, each student will receive exposure to the basic sciences as they relate to cardiovascular disease, as well as to specific cardiovascular subspecialty disciplines. Additional information is on file for review in the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House.

SUMMER EXTERNSHIPS AT WARREN STATE HOSPITAL - The Warren State Hospital announces the recruitment of medical students for temporary summer employment. The hospital is located in Warren, Pennsylvania and is a 2400-bed, fully accredited psychiatric center. The summer program will commence on Monday, June 11, and will end on Friday, September 14. Salary is \$270.50 bi-weekly for students who have completed their second year of medicine and \$284.00 bi-weekly for those who have completed their third year of medicine. Food and lodging will be provided for approximately \$30.00 bi-weekly deducted from the gross salary. Additional information is available for student review in the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House. Applications may be obtained by writing Harold J. Reinhard, M.D., Warren State Hospital, Warren, Pennsylvania 16365.

TPAINEESHIPS IN PUBLIC HEALTH - The New Jersey State Department of Health announces the possible availability of public health traineeship grants. The anticipated apprenticeship stipend is \$12,00 per day, to be arranged for not less than eight weeks and generally not more than a three-month duration. Medical students participating in the program will be given an opportunity to evaluate needs for health services, set objectives acceptable to communities, and assist in the preparation of plans to meet objectives. The programs in which traineeship experience may be developed are: alcoholism, venereal diseases, tuberculosis, communicable disease control, vaccination assistance, migrant health services, maternal and child health services, drug abuse, and others. Students who desire to apply for a traineeship may obtain an application by writing to: Marise S. Gottlieb, M.D., Consultant, Chronic Disease Service, New Jersey State Department of Health, P.O. Box 1540, Trenton, N.J. 08625.

Sound to

anthia and an an a

ters of city again and 12, and a

and a special value